
Town of Hammond 

Board Meeting Minutes 

March 21, 2022 

 

The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, March 21, 2022, at the Hammond 

Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 

 

Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 

 

The agenda was approved motion by Anderson/Aune second. 

 

The bills and payments were approved; motion by Wynveen/Miller second. 

 

Minutes from February 14, 2022 regular meeting were approved motion by Anderson/Miller second. 

 

Treasures report from February 2022 was approved: motion by Miller/Anderson second. 

$80.05 Interest on checking 

$58.70 Interest on savings 

$658,514.98 Check Book balance 

$427,092.48 Savings balance 

$5,695.38 Park fund 

$13,572.82 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 

$1,692.11 Impact Fee Account 

 

Recycle Report: All good, Paul took the cans received $.75 a pound, $555.00. Linda will check on some kids to help clean 

up around the recycle center.  

 

Planning Commission; Meeting was held on March 7.   Nick Weidling was absent.   

Ty Dodge was not in attendance to present the CSM for Sharilynne Prairie.  Oevering was not present to answer questions. 

There were a few residents who came to the meeting with concerns about his planned development.  The committee took 

their questions and answered them the best they could (see planning minutes). 

Brody Peterson presented a CSM on behalf of himself.  Brandon King presented a CSM for Justin Kattre. 

Paul reported that the owners of the trees on 160th had started trimming the trees that are in the ROW, they will have to 

meet the clearance and visibility and will be monitored.  

 

Agenda:  

Brody Peterson – CSM was approved; motion by Miller/Aune second. 

Justin Kattre – CSM was approved: motion by Miller/Aune second. 

Pine Trees 160th Street: See Planning above 

Approval of a stop sign on 160th RR crossing – Motion by Aune/Anderson second. 
 

Roads:  

Posted the roads on March 16th.  Put red reflectors on the stop signs 170th and 190th. 

The bridge on 160th street between Hwy 12 and 100th needs to be widened, looking to see in it will accommodate a wider 

bridge deck.  

Plan to resurface 170th between 100th and 110th, Paul will get an estimate.  

Plan to shoulder 170th St. between Hwy 12 and 100th.  

Paul discussed the Bipartisan infrastructure bill currently being looked at, if passed, we could apply for some of the funds, 

looking into what it costs to submit an application. 
 

Chairman report: Paul met with Union Pacific, WI DOT, St. Croix County and the OCR to discuss changes to our RR 

crossing.  Items that were discussed and decided upon: 

We will not be closing any of our current crossings.  All crossings will be painted with passive crossings on the pavement; 

the snowmobile crossing on 200th will need to be changed, they must go straight across the tracks not at an angle. The trail 

to the south they would like closed. All crossings 150th, 160th, 170th, 190th will all have stop signs on the RR posts, we are 

responsible for the Stop Ahead signs. The RR is responsible for all costs at the crossings.  200th will have crossing arms, 

there is electricity already there.  



. 
 

Next meeting scheduled for April  19, 2022. 

Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/Miller second. 

 

Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 

 

 


